
Site Report – Perryville – October, 2022
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Taryn Williams, Head Teacher

Outstanding Activities and Events
● At our second Late Start Culture Day, volunteer Harry Kosbruk came in to teach students how to

speak Alutiiq and tell stories from his life. We’re so grateful to him for sharing his knowledge with our
students!

● Four HS students and three teachers completed full Advanced CPR and First Aid training (a 23-hour
course). The instructor, Ben Maxon, also visited the elementary and middle school classes to teach
them about medevac awareness and Stop the Bleed as well. Thank you, Dr. Maxon!

PERRYVILLE - OCTOBER, 2022 1



● Several Perryville middle and high school students have enjoyed participating in BBRCTE’s painting
fundamentals class with Jodi Doster! We can’t wait to see what they create.

● Perryville’s annual Halloween Carnival was a rousing success! Secondary students worked for a
month to plan it and participants had so much fun.
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Personnel
● Staffing was a problem throughout the month of October. Many folks were out sick and we struggled

to find enough coverage; we’re hoping that this will improve going forward.
● Tracey attended and presented at inservice. Her presentation was titled "SPED 101" and was about

creating a bridge between regular and special education teachers. She shared that she is willing to do
the presentation for the school board or interested parents/community members.

○ She also said that her presence in Perryville should increase with the closing of two schools

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
● Preschool students are learning their letters and enjoyed working on their “Alaskan Skies” culture kit!

They’ve also learned to write their names successfully.

● Our elementary students completed an owl pellet dissection! Thank you to McKenna’s mentor, Dawn
Wilcox, for sending the pellets down.
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● Middle School students made a haunted ‘fact city’ (with some help from the elementary class)! They

practiced their math facts and got into the Halloween spirit.

● High School students have been busy! Between traveling for CTE and sports, planning events for the

younger students, and working hard in their classes, they’ve been going nonstop. This month, they

combined what they learned in the advanced CPR/first aid class with biology and analyzed primary

sources about The Gilded Age!

Technology Progress
● Everything has been running smoothly! We’re thankful that Sam and Schyler always respond to issues

promptly and appreciate their work.
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Facility Update
● We’re so grateful to Carl Adams, who was able to visit with us this month and work around the

school and housing units! Everything looks so much nicer after his visit.

LSAC Activity
● Our LSAC held their election on October 4th and are grateful to the candidates that ran to represent

Perryville! Congratulations to Dana Phillips (Seat A), Kennisha Shangin (Seat D), and Jennifer
Kalmakoff (Seat E). The Alternate seat is still available.

● The next meeting will be November 10th at 5 p.m.

Volunteer Report
● We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to Harry Kosbruk Sr., who volunteered to teach Alutiiq

and tell students stories during our October Culture Day!

Professional Development
● McKenna, Megan, and Taryn completed their Advanced First Aid and CPR training, thank you to

Bristol Bay Area Health Corporation for making that possible!

● We all had such a great experience at inservice! It was a very fulfilling experience to work with and
learn from teachers and leaders from around the district.
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Pupil Attendance
● Our attendance was much lower in October (87.25%), due to a bug that went around. We’re still at

over 90% for the year, however, and we anticipate that that will go up again!

Student and Staff Safety
● Taryn is working with Damian Hill to ensure our earthquake and tsunami safety protocols are clear

and up-to-date.

Subsistence Calendar
● Students have continued to work on experiencing out projects from summer activities. Only high

school students have worked on these so far, but we’d like to get more students involved this year!

Other
● October was Principal Appreciation Month and we wanted to thank Jim Dube for all of his work for

our school! Our students made him a small appreciation gift that he will pick up on his next visit.
● Our sweatshirts came in and we’re so excited! Thank you so much for supporting the Perryville Eagles

with our fundraiser.
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